Homer Township Board Meeting Agenda  

Monday, February 5, 2024 
Meeting Time:  7:00 p.m. 
Location: Homer Township Building 348 Southwoods Road Coudersport, PA 16915
Minutes from the Tuesday, January 2, 2024 Meeting for Approval
Treasurer Report: Leisa Fair 
Correspondence to be Discussed:  
Persons to be Heard:
Township Reports:   

Old Business: 
1. We are awaiting notification about the grant for Big Moores Run.    
2. Back Road is in pretty rough shape! It was graded in late October and then it rained, a lot and is heavily travelled during hunting season. Do we want to post something on the northern end of the road, discouraging driving down through it, since people will be coming into the Black Forest? Supervisor Chapell has been in contact with landowner Gary Goodwin and Surveyor John Nordquist, in regards to getting Gary’s corner boundary pins reestablished; as they were apparently knocked out from grading operations. Where is this process at? 
3. Otto met with Potter County Planning Director Will Hunt in early January, in    regards to Big Moores Run Road, Knickerbocker Hollow Bridge. Christopher Ernst, from E & M Engineers and Surveyors submitted the final bridge inspection report, as requested. What was the outcome of this meeting?

4.   ATV/UTV Maple Ride is March 9, 2024. 

5. There was a meeting for the public to review the draft copy of the Potter County Hazard Mitigation Plan, Wednesday, January 3, 2024 @ 6:30 p.m. @ the Gunzburger Building.  

6. Potter County Conservation District will accept project applications for the Dirt, Gravel and Low Volume Road (DGLVR) Maintenance Program from Monday, 1/1/24 through Friday, 3/1/24.     
New Business:     

7. Discussion of Summer 2024 Workers. Who specifically will be supervising the grant road work, with the young men?      

8. Leisa has been doing lots of reports that are due this time of year. The MS-965 is done and she would like to comment on it. 

9. The annual audit proved. It still needs to be submitted.  

10. Donations: We have received a request from the Coudersport Ambulance Association to set millage. It was already decided to donate $1,000. What about the Coudersport Public Library? Do we wish to donate to them; if so, how much? 
11. Potter County Planning Department has partnered with PSAB (Pennsylvania State Associations of Boroughs) to host a newly elected municipal boot camp here in Coudersport at the Gunzburger Building, February 23rd and 24th.  The program is for new and veteran officials to better understand their role.   
12. Potter County Conservation District has put out a survey in regards to holding a training regarding record keeping for the Dirt and Gravel/Low Volume Roads Program. 
13. Director of Elections, Charlie Tuttle Brown has responded about the Constable position. Please see e-mail.  

Next Meeting: Monday, March 4, 2024 @ 7:00 p.m. @ the Homer Township Building.    
